(Due to Veterans' Day holiday, no meeting was held on November 11.)

All Selectmen and Betty were present.

Mr. Malynowski came in to question his 1976 taxes.

Warren Moss applied for a pistol permit.

Mr. Thomas Kizil, representing the N.H.P.C., met with the Selectmen regarding a plan to work closer with each town in the Regional capacity. The Selectmen suggested he contact the Planning Coard, since the town does not as yet have a zoning ordinance.

Janet Nixon brought in funds for the tennis court fund.

The discussed future plans and problems of the Recreation Comm.

The Selectmen inspected the upper town hall for the playing of basketball. They found the window nets are still in disrepair.

Dr. Samuel Brooks was appointed Health Officer.

It was voted by the Selectmen that the person who reserves the town hall will be held personally responsible for any damage resulting. (A private party). Also, any resident hiring the town hall for any occasion, not sponsored by an organization, the rental fee will be \$25 plus an extra \$5 for the use of the kitchen.

Walter Leach, Jr. was unanimously nominated to serve on the Blanning Board.

A unanimously decision was made to place a street light on the telephone pole across from the new fire bydrant adjacent to the Cecilia Adams property on Bedford Rd.